

I would like to start by saying a big thank you to all the volunteers that have helped to run the club in the last year especially the current and previous committees who do a tremendous amount of work behind the scenes (Heather Luxford, Steve Strong, James Talmadge, Dick Scott Kerr, Keith Anderson and Alex Colenutt). I would also like to thank Waryoba Ngibombi for helping with the coaching and allowing us to extend our influence into a local school.

All our juniors continue to improve and progress through the Butterfly awards scheme.

Good luck to the Club's team participating in the Horsham Central league.

I hope you all have had a very Merry Christmas and I look forward to seeing you all in the New Year

<u>Ian Talmadge</u>

